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TOWN OF MIDDLESEX

PLANNING BOARD
Minutes

Wednesday, December 4, 2019-7 pm

Board Members present: Chair — Marty DeVinney; Board Members: Bruce St. Lawrence, Lynn Lersch,
Robert Mincer; Dawn Kane — Code Enforcement Officer

Public Present: Gary Schlemme, Rocco Venezia of Venezia & Associates, Jeremy & Cathy Fields, Shawn
Ritchie, representing Finger Lakes Tram, Dan & Kathleen Irby, Eric Rounds

Agenda: Draft Minutes — November 6, 2019

Site Plan Reviews —

1. App.#111919-SPR/Gary Schlemme of 692 East Lake Road requests Site Plan Review for
certification of an existing septic system to service a proposed 18 x 24 ft. recreational outbuilding
to be constructed, Tax ID #11.58-1-4.100, (LR))

2. App. #111819-SPR/Dan Irby & Bill Sanford of 5960, 5965 & 5970 Widmer Road/represented by
Venezia & Associates requests Site Plan Review for a Lot Line Reconfiguration, Tax ID # 31.70-
1-1,2 and 3 (LR)

Old Business —

3. App. # 112219-SPR/Christine Cimino of 350 State Rte. #364 requests Site Plan Review for
construction of a 36 x 24 ft. accessory pole barn, (A/R)

4. App.#110119-SPR/Robert & Laurie Ann Bailey of 478 E. Lake Rd./represented by Venezia &
Associates requests Site Plan Review for construction of a tram and boardwalk, Tax ID # 11.27-
1-1, (LR)

Chairman Marty DeVinney called the Planning Board meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.
Draft Minutes from November were reviewed and approved as submitted by the Planning Board.
Board Member Mincer offered a motion to accept as written with Board Member DeVinney offering
a second. The motion so carried with all Board Members voting in favor.

Site Reviews:

1. App. #111919-SPR/Gary Schlemme of 692 East Lake Road

CEO Kane summarized the application for Board Members, stating the application had received
conceptual review in October and was now back for Board review. Land owner Gary Schlemme was
in attendance to present the application and answer any Board Member inquiries.



Mr. Schlemme stated Brendan Marks of Marks Engineering had completed septic certification in a
letter dated November 10, to provide the Planning Board with assurance that the existing installed
septic system had the reserve capacity to meet the design load of the proposed 18 x 24 ft. outbuilding
to current design load standards up to a 4-bedroom design load capacity.

Mr. Schlemme stated the original design dimensions of the proposed outbuilding had increased by 2
ft. and stated the intent of the building was for seasonal recreational space with utilities and a
bathroom, and not as a separate living space. Board Members’ concern was for future owners using
the certified septic capacity to create a 4-bedroom lake house as separate living quarters.

After a brief discussion, the Board gave conditional approval with the following contingencies to be
resolved through the Office of Code Enforcement prior to permitting:

1. Install silt fence as required, in the steep slope area located between the septic field and the
existing house along the steep slope embankment.
2. Revise Site Map to reflect the following note revisions:

a.

oo o
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Grade Note #2: Town of Middlesex

«“ “  #4: All spoils shall be hauled offsite to an approved designated location.
Utility Note #1: Designate Utility providers.

«“ “  #2: Water line depth is unclear. Revise to match site map. Planning Board
recommends 5 feet for any buried water line.

«“ “  #4: Clarify “safety back fill” and change to “insignificant stones”
Construction Sequence Note #8: Revise “as soon as possible” to refer to notes for Erosion
and Sediment Control at bottom of site map to reflect the Town of Middlesex Zoning
Requirements for seeding mix and stabilization time table.

3. Revise Engineer’s letter to state: “Though the septic capacity could support a 4-bedroom lake

house, there is no owner intent to do such. The owner will utilize the current septic design as
certified to support the intended use as a “recreational outbuilding.”

Chairman DeVinney made the motion to approve with the above contingencies and Board Member
Mincer offered a second. The motion so carried with all Board Members present voting in favor.

2. App. #111819-SPR/Dan Irby & Bill Sanford of 5960, 5965 & 5970 Widmer Road

CEO Kane summarized the application stating the Lot Line Reconfiguration met all Zoning Area
Lot Requirements and annexed a piece of property purchased by the Irby’s and the Sanford’s that
was located between their parcels, splitting a portion of this parcel to be added to each
landowner’s existing parcel, making each of the parcels more conforming. Tax Map ID # 31.70-
1-1 owned by the Irby’s would become 0.896 acres after annexation and Tax Map ID # 31.70-1-3
owned by the Sanford’s would become 1.005 acres after annexing portions of Tax Map ID #
31.70-1-2.

Venezia & Associates answered Board questions pertaining to the submitted site map and stated
the owners would continue to retain existing easements with rights to multiple access points to
the properties for both parcel owners.



Without further discussion, Board Member Mincer made a motion to approve the Lot Line
Reconfiguration as submitted. Board Member St. Lawrence offered a second. The motion so
carried with all Board Members present voting in favor.

App. # 110119-SPR/Robert & Laurie Ann Bailey of 478 E. Lake Rd./represented by Venezia &
Associates requests Site Plan Review for construction of a tram and boardwalk, Tax ID # 11.27-
1-1, (LR)

CEO Kane summarized the applications stating the application had been reviewed by the Board
in November as a conceptual review. Venezia & Associates and Finger Lakes Tram were
representing the Bailey’s application for a tram installation and 312 sq. ft. of boardwalk to
connect with an existing timber break-wall and dock at shoreline. The Bailey’s had over 400
linear feet of shoreline and all structures were allowed in the UDML.

After a brief discussion, the Planning Board gave a Preliminary Review making the following
recommendation for site map revisions as noted below to be submitted through the Office of
Code Enforcement prior to final PB determination:

1. Revise Site Map to indicate placement of Sediment Control Logs inland of shore line at base
of tram as mentioned in Erosion Control Note #4.

2. Revise Site Map to add a new detail showing a more standard sized posts for ease of
installation and eliminate the 4 in. stake when using silt fence, straw bales, and filter fence.

3. Town of Middlesex Note # 6 should state Engineer of Record, Marathon Engineering will be
on site for all critical site inspections.

4. The applicant understands that this application uses the maximum UDML square footage
allotment with no further structures to be allowed.

Board Member St. Lawrence made the motion to conditionally approve and Chairman DeVinney
offering a second. The motion so carried with all Board Members present voting in favor.

CEO Kane updated the Planning Board on the current status of the Lavell project, stating new plans will
be referred to Town Engineer Stantec for review prior to continuing of site work.

Board Members gave approval to Chairman DeVinney’s statement of the Board’s recommendation to the
Town Board for appointment of selected applicants to serve on the Planning Board, filling two vacancies
as of January 2020. It was noted that Don Sheive has resigned serving as Yates County Planning Board

representative to the Town Planning Board. A new representative will be selected sometime in the future.

Without further discussion, Chairman DeVinney moved to adjourn the Planning Board meeting. Board
Member Mincer provided a second. The motion so carried with all Board Members present voting in

favor.

Meeting adjourned at 8:46 p.m.

Next Meeting January 8, 2020
Draft Minutes submitted by L. Lersch
Minutes approved on January 8, 2020
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TOWN OF MIDDLESEX

PLANNING BOARD
Minutes
Wednesday, November 6, 2019-7 pm

Board Members present: Chair — Marty DeVinney; Board Members: Bruce St. Lawrence, Robert Mincer;
Dawn Kane — Code Enforcement Officer

Public Present: William Grove of Grove Engineering, Gordon Stringer, Todd & Suzanne Fess, Rocco &
Pat Venezia of Venezia & Associates.

Agenda: Draft Minutes — November 6, 2019

Site Plan Reviews —

1. App. #103119-SPR/Richard & Lynn Lersch, representing the Gary Paul Hoffman Management
Trust of 890 South Lake Road, represented by William Grove of Grove Engineering requests Site
Plan Review for onsite installation of a Presby Wastewater Treatment System & Site
Improvements, Tax ID #11.82-1-11 (LR)

2. App. #19-103019-SPR/Richard & Lynn Lersch of 867 South Lake Road, represented by Venezia
& Associates requests Site Plan Review for a Lot Line Reconfiguration, Tax ID # 21.02-1-1 (LR)

Conceptual Review-

3. App.#110119-SPR/Robert & Laurie Ann Bailey of 478 E. Lake Rd./represented by Venezia &
Associates requests Site Plan Review for construction of a tram and boardwalk, Tax ID # 11.27-
1-1, (LR)

Chairman Marty DeVinney called the Planning Board meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Draft Minutes from October were reviewed and approved by the Planning Board. Board Member
Mincer offered a motion to accept the draft as written with Board Member DeVinney offering a
second. The motion so carried with all Board Members voting in favor.

Site Reviews:

1. App. #103119-SPR/ Richard & Lynn Lersch, representing the Gary Paul Hoffman Management
Trust of 890 South Lake Road, represented by William Grove of Grove Engineering requests Site
Plan Review for onsite installation of a Presby Wastewater Treatment System & Site
Improvements, Tax ID #11.82-1-11 (LR)

CEO Kane summarized the application for Board Members, stating the parcel was currently in the
process of being sold by Gary Hoffman of 891 S. Lake Road to the Lersch family, and the Lersch’s
are in attendance to represent the landowner and their future interests. CEO Kane introduced Bill
Grove, P.E., to present the application for the Lersch’s and answer Board inquiries. He stated the
parcel had an existing holding tank system which had been reviewed by the Canandaigua Watershed



Inspector last July and had recently approved the proposed Presby design. It was indicated that the
parcel would benefit a Presby Wastewater Treatment System using the existing (3) holding tanks,
adding a high flow alarm, and replacing a section of the force main. A 3-sided timber retaining wall at
a maximum exposed height of 24" would contain added fill in the area between the existing garage
and also protect the rear of the house foundation. The parcel was a non-conforming and pre-existing
lot measuring 50 ft width and approximate 184 ft. depth from road to lakeside originally built with 10
ft. setbacks, whereas current code requires setbacks of 15 ft.

The application also proposed to enlarge the current entryway on the north side of the property line.
Proposed was an enclosed entryway bump out of 15 ft. x 8.6 ft. and roof extension over a covered
walkway leading to a stone walkway providing access to the road. Also proposed was a 4 ft. stone
walkway at grade from the north side of the garage to the north entryway.

Bill Grove stated excavation would be minimal, with house modifications planned to start over the
winter months and the septic scheduled for installation in the spring. The slope on the north side is a
minimum graduating slope of 15 — 25 % slope with the greater percentage up to 25 % + on the south
side road embankment, evident in the overlay slope site map, Sheet 2 of 6..

Board Member Mincer inquired if the septic system design measurements were typical for a

3- bedroom house. Engineer Bill Grove, stated the 16 x 32 ft. Presby System design was typical and
was used with great benefit on tight lakeside properties, and a beneficial upgrade as well from the old
holding tank systems now considered sub-standard.

Board Member St. Lawrence inquired if variances would be sought.

Code Enforcement Officer stated that the Lersch application was being heard by the Zoning Board of
Appeals on Thursday night, Nov. 6", for two setback variances from the northern property line. The
proposed stone walkway at 2.3 ft from the property line would run parallel from the north side of the
detached garage and another variance for the proposed modification to an existing entryway proposed
to be located 1 ft. from the northern property line.

Board Member St. Lawrence stated the retaining walls on the north and south side property lines were
also infringing on the side setbacks and requested they be added to the variance requests on Thursday
if possible. Also noted, on the survey provided, was a corner of the existing pump house for the lake
water lines was partly on the neighboring parcel to the south.

CEO Kane stated she would make a call to the Town Attorney if this could be reviewed at the
Thursday night hearing. If not, another variance request could be applied for and rescheduled.

Applicants Richard and Lynn Lersch presented their reasons for application to Site Plan Review and
the proposed site modifications stating the request was driven because of the future need to have safe
wheelchair accessibility from the road to the house.

Comments from the contiguous neighbor to the north were acknowledged. The Fess’s were
concerned about accessibility for emergency vehicles to the property, the proposed modifications
might lower their property values, and water run-off from the proposed roof extension onto their
property with the substantial variance request applied for with the proposed modifications to the
house entryway. The Planning Board referred to all concerns within the scope of Site Plan Review,
stating that all concerns had been mitigated through the Engineer’s submitted Site Plan to include



appropriate erosion control management for the proposed addition and the stone walkway, except for
the variance requests and these would be determined by the Zoning Board of Appeals. After their
determination, the Planning Board would proceed with their final determination on the submitted
application.

After a short discussion, the Planning Board explained to those in attendance about the Site Plan
Review process and the Zoning Board of Appeals process before tabling the application to be
rescheduled until after all variances were determined by the Zoning Board of Appeals.

2. App. #103019-SPR/Richard & Lynn Lersch of 867 South Lake Road, represented by Venezia &
Associates requests Site Plan Review for a Lot Line Reconfiguration, Tax ID # 21.02-1-1 (LR)

CEO Kane summarized the application stating the Lersch’s are requesting a Lot Line Reconfiguration
in the Lake Residential Zoning District to annex a portion of their property with road frontage on
South Lake Road, (35 ft. strip or 0.657 acres) to a contiguous parcel to the south, making their parcel,
Lot 1 to become 49.011 acres and the contiguous pre-existing and non-conforming parcel, Lot 2 to
become 2.986 acres which made it more conforming after annexation. The application was presented
by Rocco Venezia of Venezia & Associates.

After a short discussion on non-conforming road frontage, Chairman DeVinney made a motion to
approve the Lot Line Reconfiguration as submitted. Board Member St. Lawrence provided a second
and the motion so carried with all Board Members present voting in favor.

Conceptual Review-

3. App. #110119-SPR/Robert & Laurie Ann Bailey of 478 E. Lake Rd./represented by Venezia &
Associates requests Site Plan Review for construction of a tram and boardwalk, Tax ID # 11.27-
1-1, (LR)

CEO Kane summarized the applications stating the Bailey’s are replacing an existing set of stairs to
access their shoreline, with a tram which would allow them easier access. The upper tram landing
would start at 752" elevation and come to a landing at shoreline at 690’ elevation and onto a proposed
312 sq. ft. break-wall to be constructed to connect with an existing timber break-wall and an existing
964 sq. ft. of cribbing/dock. The Bailey’s had over 400 linear feet of shoreline and all structures were
allowed in the UDML.

The Board advised that installation details and erosion control management methods used for the
tram’s installation would be an important part of the Board’s determination. The application will be
scheduled for a complete review in December.

Without further discussion, Chairman DeVinney moved to adjourn the Planning Board meeting. Board
Member St. Lawrence provided a second. The motion so carried with all Board Members present voting
in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.

Next Meeting December 4th
Draft Minutes submitted by L. Lersch
Minutes approved on December 4, 2019
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TOWN OF MIDDLESEX
PLANNING BOARD

Minutes
Wednesday, October 2, 2019-7 pm

Board Members present: Chair — Marty DeVinney; Board Members: Bruce St. Lawrence, and Lynn

Lersch; Dawn Kane — Code Enforcement Officer

Public Present: Bill Brewer, Justin DeMitry, Brennan Marks of Marks Engineering, Jason Marks, Stephen
Southard, Anthony Venezia of Venezia Associates, Donna Hafler, Richard Thompson, William Grove of
Grove Engineering, Eugene Cardamone, Gary Schlemme, Marigrace and Anthony Piazza

Agenda: Draft Minutes — September 11, 2019

Site Plan Reviews —

1.

App. #091919-SPR/Ferrell Gas LP/ represented by Marks Engineering requests Site Plan Review
and Special Use Permit for installation of a Commercial propane storage tank and a 16 ft x 30 ft.
Distribution Center at “364 Powersports” located at 877 State Route #364 to include onsite
grading and driveway improvements, Tax ID # 12.04-1-3.2, (HB)

App. #092219-SPR/ Steve & Linda Southard, represented by Venezia & Associates requests Site
Plan Review to resolve a “Notice of Violation” served by the Code Enforcement Office due to
multiple site improvements constructed onsite without a permit or required inspections, at 1183
South Lake Road, Tax Map ID # 21.56-1-6 (LR)

App. # 092319-SPR/Terrance & Donna Hafler, represented by Marks Engineering requests Site
Plan Review to resolve an “Order to Remedy” served by the Code Enforcement Office due to
multiple structures and a generator constructed and installed onsite without a permit or required
inspections, at 301 Bare Hill Rd, Tax Map ID # 2.03-1-8.1 (A/R)

App. #092119-SPR/Richard Thompson represented by Bill Grove of Grove Engineering, requests

Site Plan Review to resolve a “Notice of Violation” served by the Code Enforcement Office due
to the lack of a wastewater system on a residential property without an approved or recorded
septic system on a steep slope parcel bordering Canandaigua Lake, Tax Map ID # 02.46-1-4 & 5,
(LR)

Conditional Approval Apps on advisement from Code Office:

5.

Eugene Cardamone of 1435 South Lake Road/Revisions, prepared by Venezia & Associates, for
drainage site improvements on a steep slope parcel from a previous Conditional Approval,
Anthony Piazza of 6080 Widmer Rd./Revisions required by Town Engineer Stantec and prepared
by Venezia & Associates for site improvements on a steep slope parcel.

Melinda Heaven of 736 East Lake Road/Revisions prepared by Marks Engineering for changes to
a previously approved Site Plan Review.

Conceptual Review:

8.

Christine Cimino requests review for construction of a new Pole Barn proposed to be located at
350 State Route #364.




Chairman Marty DeVinney called the Planning Board meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.

Draft Minutes from September were reviewed. Board Member St. Lawrence offered a motion to
accept as submitted with Board Member DeVinney offering a second. The motion so carried with
Lynn Lersch voting in favor and Bob Mincer abstaining.

Site Reviews:

1. App. #091919-SPR/Ferrell Gas LP/ represented by Marks Engineering:

CEO Kane summarized the application for Board Members, introducing Applicant Bill Brewer,
District Manager for Ferrell Gas, Inc. who was seeking Site Plan Review and a Special Use Permit for
a Commercial Propane Storage and Distribution Center proposed to be located at 877 State Route
#364, home of “364 Powersports, Inc.” an existing Commercial Business in the Highway Business
Zoning District. and owned by Justin DeMitry, also in attendance to answer any Board questions.

The application was represented by Brennan Marks of Marks Engineering who answered Board
inquiries. He stated the Distribution Center would be located to the back of “364 Powersports, Inc.” a
safe and acceptable distance away from the main road and neighboring residential properties. It will
be secured with link fencing. The facility includes a 30,000-gallon propane storage tank and a 30 x 16
ft. Field Office that would service the incoming large tank trailers approximately 1 per week in non-
peak season and 2 per day during peak season. Outgoing standard size bobtail trucks would be
serviced approximately 1 per day during the non-peak season and 2 per day during the peak season.
Deliveries are restricted between the hours of 9pm and 6 am. Dusk to dawn dark-sky lighting will
illuminate access areas. Jersey barriers and a gated fence shall enclose that tank area and surveillance
videos will service the area as well. Hours of operation during peak and non-peak season are Monday
through Friday 8 am-5 pm. There will be one employee at this location during business hours year-
round. Substantial buffers are planned to screen visibility from neighboring properties with
landscaping to reduce the aesthetic impact of the improvements.

Bill Brewer stated Ferrell Gas managed several similar facilities throughout Upstate New York and is
part of a larger corporate entity which has location across the United States.

After discussion, the Board made the following Conditions of Approval to be resolved prior to
permitting through the Office of Code Enforcement:

= Final Inspection report after company sign-off of NYS Code Safety Checklist to be submitted to
Code Office prior to permitting.

Front entrance light to be in working order to illuminate main entrance egress/ingress from #364.
Yates County Planning Board review on October 24" at 7 pm at the Yates County Office Bldg.
Granting of a Special Use Permit by the Zoning Board of Appeals to be scheduled.

Schedule an orientation meeting and safety systems review meeting prior to business start-up.
Include the following in this meeting: Dawn Kane - Code Officer, Todd Conaway — Town
Highway Supervisor, a representative from The Middlesex Hose Dept., Bill Brewer — Ferrell Gas
District Manager, and property owner, Justin DeMitry.

Board Member Mincer offered a motion to approve the application as presented with the above
contingencies and Board Member St. Lawrence provided a second. The motion so carried with all
Board Members present voting in favor.



2. App. #092219-SPR/ Steve & Linda Southard, represented by Venezia & Associates:

CEO Kane summarized the application to the Board. This application was brought to Site Plan
Review for resolve of a Stop Work Order placed on the parcel by the Code Enforcement Office after
investigating a complaint and discovering multiple site improvements onsite constructed without a
permit or the necessary inspections. Site improvements included removal of existing stairs accessing
shoreline; removal of site surface to prepare for a fire pit; extension to the slope of the driveway;
timber retaining wall in the Town’s ROW running north to south the length of the house, and rip rap
covering a roadside gulley culvert drainage.

Anthony Venezia of Venezia Associates provided the Board with an engineer’s report on the list of
infractions, providing options for resolve. After careful review the Planning Board gave Conditional
Approval with the following contingencies required to be resolved prior to permitting through the
Office of Code Enforcement:

= Request a review by the Town’s Highway Superintendent of the timber retaining wall built in the
road’s ROW.

= Move the timber retaining wall along South Lake Road at least 8 ft. back from edge of asphalt to
allow for future road improvements.

= The design of all onsite retaining walls with an exposed face 3 ft. or over must be stamped by a
certified professional engineer to confirm ability to withstand load capacity.

= Relabel site map to read “Gravel Walkway” instead of “Gravel Driveway” at west side of South
Lake Road. NO vehicular driveway will be allowed to access the lake shoreline.

= Provide a collection system for siltation along South Lake Road if the embankment is to be
further disturbed to reinstall the timber retaining wall.

= Note on site map that the new timber retaining wall at roadside has been allowed to connect to the
wall system at the adjoining property to the north without side setback variance. This will be
allowed only if a letter of consent is submitted from this neighboring property owner.

= Regrade the driveway to create a cross slope to minimize driveway surface run-off
reaching South Lake Road.

A motion to approve the application with the above contingencies was offered by Bruce St.
Lawrence, and Robert Mincer provided a second. The motion so carried with all Board
Members present voting in favor.

3.App. # 092319-SPR/Terrance & Donna Hafler of 301 Bare Hill Road, represented by
Brennan Marks of Marks Engineering

CEO Kane summarized the application for Board Members stating an “Order to Remedy” had
been placed on the site by the Office of Code Enforcement due to the construction of four structures
built without the necessary permits and inspections. The four structures included a 24ft. x 32 ft. Pole
Barn, a structure housing a spa lap-pool, the lap pool itself, and the improper installation of a
generator. These infractions constituted separate violations to local Zoning, NYS Uniform Residential
Building Code, NYS Energy Code, the NYS Plumbing and NYS Mechanical Codes. Supporting
documentation and photographs to include a full overview of each structure installation was required
and was submitted by representing agent, Brennan Marks of Marks Engineering.

After review and discussion, the Board offered Conditional Approval of the application for all four



structures with the following conditions required to be resolved prior to permitting through the Office
of Code Enforcement:
= Lap Pool access stairs shall be required to have a hand-rail installed to ensure safe access.
= Electrical Inspection required for Generator install, after moved to appropriate location.
= Engineer of Record to file a report at completion of all and each inspection verifying compliance
with all codes.
= Critical Inspection to be created for Engineer of Record to be present onsite prior and during
concrete pour around building perimeter of the Lap Pool Spa Floor for frost protection.

4. App. #092119-SPR/Richard Thompson represented by Bill Grove of Grove Engineering:

CEO Kane summarized the application for Board Members stating the applicant was seeking

Site Plan Review to review a proposed Presby Wastewater System to be installed at 120 East Lake
Road to resolve a “Notice of Violation” Stop Work Order placed on the parcel by the Office of Code
Enforcement after fielding a complaint for an existing sub-standard septic holding tank without

paper work on file showing approvals. The system had been configured to discharge effluent and grey
water onto gravel and gully in a steep slope location in the Canandaigua Lake Watershed. William
Grove, P.E. of Grove Engineer designed the proposed Septic System on a contiguous vacant parcel also
owned by Mr. Thompson.

After careful review, the Planning Board granted Conditional Approval to the application, contingent on
the owner, Richard Thompson combining both parcels, Tax ID # 2.46-1-4 and #2.46-1-5 to comply with
local zoning. The Board also requested comments from Cheryl Robbins of NYSDOH to review the
application as proposed and submitted. If driveway access is necessary for installation, application to
the Planning Board is required with final permitting through the Office of Code Enforcement. A
motion to approve with the above contingencies was offered by Lynn Lersch and seconded by Robert
Mincer. The motion so carried with all Board Members present voting in favor.

Conditional Approval Apps on advisement from Code Office:

5. Eugene Cardamone of 1435 South Lake Road/Revisions prepared by Venezia & Associates for
drainage site improvements on a steep slope parcel from a previous Conditional Approval:

Anthony Venezia presented revisions to the Site Plan and after Board discussion, the application
received Conditional Approval with the following contingencies to be resolved prior to permitting:

The following contingencies are required prior to permitting by the Code Enforcement Office:

= Revise inlet configuration on east side of road to better collect storm surge and divert flow to new
36 “ cross-culvert.

= Create a section detail of headwall for inlet side of cross drain. Show dimensions and embedment
for clarity of construction. Coordinate installation with Middlesex Highway Dept.

= Indicate placement of large stone in open channel to shoreline at discharge of new cross drain.
Note required size of stone on plan.

= Schedule onsite meeting with Todd Conaway- Highway Supervisor, Dawn Kane — CEO, Anthony
Venezia, member of Planning Board, and onsite contractor prior to project start.

= Final Revisions to Site Map to be stamped and dated.

= Create a digital pdf to be distributed to Planning Board Members, Code Enforcement Office.



A motion to approve the application with the above contingencies to be resolved prior to final
determination was offered by Bruce St. Lawrence and Chairman DeVinney provided a second. The
motion so carried with all Board Members present voting in favor.

6. Anthony Piazza of 6080 Widmer Rd./Revisions were prepared by Brennan Marks P.E. of Marks
Engineering for site improvements on a steep slope parcel:

CEO Kane summarized the application stating Town Engineer Stantec had reviewed the application
providing final comments to the proposed onsite improvements in a letter dated September 19'",

The Board had no further comments and acknowledged all comments from Stantec as resolved, giving
Final approval to the application. Permitting through the Code Enforcement Office was the next step.

7. Melinda Heaven of 736 East Lake Road/Revisions prepared by Marks Engineering for changes to a
previously approved Site Plan Review.

CEO Kane summarized the application stating the application had previously received Site Plan
Review and was given Board approval; however due to additional proposed changes to the Site Plan,
it was brought back to the Board for a conceptual review. Brennan Marks was in attendance to answer
guestions.

After discussion the Board gave final approval to amend the previous approval and approve of the
submitted revisions as presented, with final permitting through the Office of Code Enforcement. A
motion to amend the previous approval was offered by Bruce St. Lawrence and seconded by Robert
Mincer. The motion so carried with all Board Members present voting in favor.

Conceptual Reviews:

8.Christine Cimino requested Site Plan Review for construction of a proposed new Pole Barn to be
located at 350 State Route #364.

The Board reviewed the hand-drawn sketch stating the applicant could proceed to submit a full
Site Plan Application for the proposed structure. A copy of Site Plan criteria for a complete Site Plan
Review submission would be mailed to the applicant by Planning Board Clerk.

9.Applicant Gary Schlemme of 692 East Lake Road was represented by Marks Engineering requesting
a Conceptual Review for a proposed 24 ft. x 60 ft. recreational outbuilding with decking, plumbing and
electricity to be located 185 ft. from shoreline on a 7-acre parcel with an existing septic system. Board
Members advised that he submit a complete application for Site Plan review to include all existing
structures and proposed structures and a letter from the Canandaigua Watershed with approvals for
proposed project’s impact on the existing system. It was advised the gravel driveway access might need
a turnaround for ease of access for emergency vehicles.

Code Enforcement Update: Ms. Kane, CEO updated the Board on current status of ongoing and future
pending applications.




Without further discussion, a motion to adjourn the Planning Board meeting was offered by Board

Member Mincer and seconded by Board Member Lersch. Motion so carried with all Board Members
present voting in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 9:36 p.m.
Next Meeting November 6.

Draft Minutes submitted by L. Lersch
Minutes approved on November 6, 2019



TOWN OF MIDDLESEX
PLANNING BOARD

Minutes

Wednesday, September 11, 2019-7 pm

Board Members present: Chair — Marty DeVinney; Board Members: Bruce St. Lawrence, and Lynn
Lersch; Dawn Kane — Code Enforcement Officer

Public Present: Michael Cannova, Bill Dowell, Tate Reifsteck, Gordon Stringer
Agenda: Draft Minutes — August 7, 2019
Site Plan Reviews —

Conceptual:

Michael Cannova, representing the Alice Robeson Estate, requests Board advisement for a
proposed Major Subdivision on parcels fronting Robeson Tract and East Lake Rd., Tax IDs #
11.66-1-5, #11.66-1-6, and #11.66-1-7 (LR)

New Business:

1. App. #082119-SPR/Bill Dowell requests Site Plan Review for site improvements to include
replacement of an existing retaining wall & steps to shoreline property located at 614 E. Lake
Rd., Tax ID # 11.42-1-3.11 (LR)

2. App. #091319-SPR/Tate Reifsteck of 4784 Middle Road requests Site Plan Review for a Minor
Subdivision of 24.193 acres from a 70-acre parcel, Tax ID #13.03-1-15, (A/R)

Code Advisement Applications/Board Update:

App. # 031319-SPR/Piazza/Stantec review on site improvements at 6080 Widmer Rd.

App. # 071617-SPR/Charles Andrew Coots remediation

App. # 021119-SPR/Daniel Blondell, property owner of vacant land at 1113 South Lake Road
Requests a change to dock design given Board Conditional Approval.

Chairman Marty DeVinney called the Planning Board meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. with a Pledge of
Allegiance to the flag commemorating September 11%.

Draft Minutes from August were reviewed. Board Member St. Lawrence offered a motion to accept
as submitted with Board Member DeVinney offering a second. The motion so carried with all Board
Members present voting in favor. None opposed.



Code Enforcement Officer Kane, introduced Mr. Michael Cannova requesting Board advisement on a
pending application for minor subdivision of 3 lots bordering East Lake Road and Robeson Road.
Mr. Cannova was in attendance and inquired of the Board recommendation based on current code
requirements for Minor Subdivisions. It was advised that Mr. Cannova would need to upgrade
Robeson Tract from Robeson Road to the furthest boundary line in the 3-Lot Minor Subdivision or
build a new road from East Lake Road to the furthest parcel’s boundary line. This upgrade would
entail a 15 ft. width, emergency vehicle turn-around and all requirements noted in Town Laws. These
laws include the Town Standards for New Roads, Private Roads & Driveway Law and the Zoning
Law. It was also noted that if any part of Robeson Tract had deeded Right of Ways that permission
from the owners to sign off on the improvement must be obtained prior to Planning Board
determination.

Based on a site visit in July, the Board had noted a cross culvert at the corner, north of Robeson’s
barn on Robeson Tract, which would need to be sized correctly by a licensed engineer with an
appropriate drainage swale.

Without further discussion, the Board began review of New Business applications:

1. App. #082119-SPR/Bill Dowell requests Site Plan Review for site improvements to include
replacement of an existing retaining wall & steps to shoreline property located at 614 E. Lake
Rd., Tax ID # 11.42-1-3.11 (LR)

After a brief summary from the Code Enforcement Office, property owner Bill Dowell presented
his application. Materials used will be dolomite dry-laid stone using a mini-excavator. Only the
lower section of the new stone steps from the pump house to the shoreline will be considered new
steep slope work, with the remainder being replacement of existing retaining walls and access
stairs. The neighbor to the north has provided a letter of approval of the project as submitted for
the file. The existing break wall along the shoreline will not be disturbed.

After a brief discussion, the following conditions were noted that must be resolved and
resubmitted to the Office of Code Enforcement for the project to be placed on the next available
Planning Board agenda:

a. Application for a steep slope permit.

b. Reposition the first leg (upper section) of the new steps on the south side of the project to fall
within the footprint of the existing timber stairs being removed. Redesign the stone retaining
wall along the south side of this same stair section accordingly. Show detail section of this
wall, to include embedment, since it will be running perpendicular to the slope. Show new
contour lines that address the removal of the existing timber retaining wall along the south of
this same section.

c. Eliminate the proposed landscape grade work along both the east and west side of the new
stone retaining wall that will be replacing the lower section of the existing timber retaining
wall that runs in a northerly direction.



d. Tie-back the remaining section of the lower timber retaining wall that continues onto the
neighboring parcel to the north. This tie-back will be on the adjoining parcel and must have
neighbor approval.

e. Engineer to clean up the following General Notes:

e Note #1 should be recalculated to provide new square footage of ground disturbance.

e Note #4 to provide an appropriate date of project commencement.

e Note #7 must show on site plan any tree removal commencing on property during
project construction.

e Note # 10 must show on site map the location of stockpiles. They must be stabilized
in the required amount of time in compliance with the Town’s Steep Slope Law.

e Note #16, #16.1 and #16.2 must note stabilization methods and time frames to be in
compliance with Section #707.7.14 of the Town’s Steep Slope requirements.

2. App. #091319-SPR/Tate Reifsteck of 4784 Middle Road requests Site Plan Review for a Minor
Subdivision of 24.193 acres from a 70-acre parcel, Tax ID #13.03-1-15, (A/R)

Dawn Kane, CEO summarized the application stating the Applicant was separating 24.193 acres
from 70+ acres. The parcel met all the lot area requirements and was in compliance with code.

After a short review, the Board approved the Minor Subdivision as submitted. Board Member
Lersch made the motion which was seconded by Board Member St. Lawrence. The motion so

carried with all Board Members present voting in favor. None opposed.

Code Advisement Applications for Board Update:

Ms. Kane, CEO stated she had a couple of applications to update the Board to current status.

App. # 031319-SPR/Piazza/Stantec review on site improvements at 6080 Widmer Rd. These site
improvements consist of grading portions of the driveway, installation of new drainage features,
retaining walls and a new septic system.

Town Engineers — Stantec had completed a draft review with comments of only the grading and
drainage aspects of the proposed site improvements after a site visit on 9/04 to review the
proposed modifications. Site map revisions included 3 plans, numbered C100, C500 and C501,
prepared by Marks Engineering.

Ms. Kane stated she was bringing it to the Planning Board prior to Stantec submitting a final
review in case the Board requested further review.

Board Member St. Lawrence noted that Stantec had confirmed the Board’s revision notations and
the Board agreed Stantec could continue to a Final Review with comments.



It was noted that two outstanding items from the Board’s review on August 7" had yet to be
submitted to the Code Office:
e A Steep Slope Overlay Map (Zone A) to be in compliance with the Town’s Steep
Slope Law, to be submitted as a Board requirement prior to final determination. This
Overlay Map is available from Kevin Olvany, Canandaigua Lake Watershed Council
Program Manager to be submitted to the Code Office.
e Wastewater Treatment System Approval Letter by the Canandaigua Watershed
Inspector.

Application #071617-SPR/Charles Andrew Coots remediation of a driveway extension added
after Board approvals was completed by property owner in a timely fashion. By request, an
emergency vehicle turn-around was allowed to remain on the south side of the driveway, as it did
not impact drainage on the existing driveway as approved.

Application. # 021119-SPR/Daniel Blondell, property owner of vacant land at 1113 South Lake
Road requests a change to dock design at shoreline which had been given Board Conditional
Approval in June.

Ms. Kane stated Mr. Blondell had submitted a request for Board review of a proposed catwalk to
be installed around the previously approved Boat Hoist. The project with the added catwalk
would still keep the project at the allowed 720 sq. ft. per the UDML. Mr. Blondell submitted a
sketch with dimensions. After a short review, the Board determined the revision to be approved if
the applicant submitted to the Code Enforcement Office an “As Built” designating all project
work on a stamped engineered plan at project end.

A motion to adjourn the Planning Board meeting was offered by Board Member Lersch and
seconded by Board Member St. Lawrence. Motion so carried with all Board Members present
voting in favor.

Next Meeting October 2nd.
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Draft Minutes submitted by L. Lersch
Minutes approved on October 2, 2019



TOWN OF MIDDLESEX

PLANNING BOARD
Minutes

Wednesday, August 7, 2019-7 pm

Board Members present: Chair — Marty DeVinney; Board Members: Bruce St. Lawrence, Robert Mincer,
Lynn Lersch; Dawn Kane — Code Enforcement Officer

Public Present: Todd DeVinney, Donald Miller, Rick Kaczynski, Tom Drennen, Laurel Dallmeyer, Bill
Grove, Shanna Williams, James Kelley, Jake McClung, Brennan Marks

Agenda: Draft Minutes — July 3, 2019
Site Plan Reviews —

Old Business:

1. App. #062619-SPR/Douglas Brush requests Site Plan Review for installation of a boat hoist to a
permanent dock at 1473 S. Lake Rd., (UDML), Tax ID # 31.01-1-17

2. App. #031319-SPR/Anthony Piazza of 6080 Widmer Rd., represented by Marks Engineering,
requests Site Plan Review for revisions to Site Plan Conditional Approval, Tax ID #31.54-1-3,
(LR)

3. App. #031019-SPR/Mindy Heaven of 736 E. Lake Rd., represented by Marks Engineering,
requests Site Plan Review for revisions to Site Plan Conditional Approval, Tax ID #11.58-1-7,
(LR)

4. App. #031119-SPR/Noah Swartele of 00 Bare Hill Rd., represented by Marks Engineering,
requests Site Plan Review for revisions to Site Plan Conditional Approval, Tax ID # 2.03-1-10
(LDR)

New Business:

5. App. #071819-SPR/ Tom Drennen of 1089 South Lake Road, represented by Grove Engineering,
requests Site Plan Review for new construction of a two-story residence, Tax ID # 21.48-1-1,
(LR)

6. App. #071919-SPR/Todd DeVinney of 00 North Vine Valley Rd., requests Site Plan Review for
a Minor Subdivision of land, Tax ID #011.02-1-4 (LDR)

7. App. #071919-SPR/Donald Miller of 371 Bare Hill Rd., requests Site Plan Review for a Minor
Subdivision of land, Tax ID #002.03-1-9 (LDR)

Chairman Marty DeVinney called the Planning Board meeting to order at 7:03pm.



Draft Minutes from July were reviewed. Board Member Mincer offered a motion to accept as submitted
with Board Member St. Lawrence offering a second. The motion so carried with all Board Members
present voting in favor. None opposed.

1. App. #062619-SPR/Douglas Brush requests Site Plan Review for installation of a boat hoist to a

2.

permanent dock at 1473 S. Lake Rd., (UDML), Tax ID # 31.01-1-17

CEO Kane summarized the application stating it was a continuation from last month. The
Applicant requests to install a boat hoist to the existing permanent dock at his shoreline. Amber
Docks was the installer and new information and maps were submitted today to be reviewed
tonight. Installer Jake was in attendance to answer Board questions, if the Board wished to
review the application.

Jake McClung stated dimensional information to the Board stating the covered hoist was 15 x 32
ft in total and would be positioned on the north side of the dock. The hoist would not have any
platform added to it.

The Planning Board was in agreement that based a conceptual review last month and the current
submittal of information with significant changes, the request was within the allowed square
footage under the Canandaigua Uniform Docking and Mooring Law.

Board Member St. Lawrence requested the maps be revised and re-stamped to clarify that no
additional dock was being proposed and to remove it from the map and resubmit to the Code
Office. The submitted survey must be stamped by surveyor as well. St. Lawrence made a a
motion to approve with these contingencies. Board Member Mincer provided a second. The
motion so carried with all Board Members present voting in favor. None opposed.

App. #031319-SPR/Anthony Piazza of 6080 Widmer Rd., represented by Marks Engineering.

CEO Kane stated this application had previously been reviewed back in April, and Engineer
Brennan Marks was in attendance for subsequent review of Board required Site Plan revisions.

Marks went through the requested revisions with the Board and after careful review, the Planning
Board requested the following determination of conditional approval to be resolved prior to
permitting:

e Submission of application with all requested revisions to Town Engineer Stantec for sign-
off prior to permitting.

e Steep Slope Permit Overlay Map of “Zone A” which could be submitted by email from
Kevin Olvany, Canandaigua Lake Watershed Council Program Manager to comply with
Steep Slope Law regulations.

e Submission of Stormwater calculations

o \Wastewater Treatment System Approval Letter by George Barden, Canandaigua
Watershed Inspector.

e Engineer of Record must be present for all onsite critical inspections. Coordinate points
and intervals with Code Office during Pre-Construction meeting.

e Revise Site Plan to show the following:

- Provide inlet detail to Note #3 on C500 Drwg. to clarify dimensions for contractor
during installation of culvert. Add rip rap where it daylights.



- Create a critical inspection by Engineer for execution of plan during installation of
forced main trenching on a 60% slope, noting on Site Plan that trenching will be hand
dug.

- Provide railing detail on retaining wall to clarify installation of rails for contractor.

- Show additional stair treads to clarify path to contractor where it continues over the
retaining wall.

A motion to grant conditional approval with these contingencies was offered by Board Member
St. Lawrence. Board Member Mincer provided a second. The motion so carried with all Board
Members present voting in favor. None opposed.

Application #031019-SPR/Mindy Heaven of 736 E. Lake Rd., represented by Marks Engineering.

CEO Kane summarized the application stating Brendan Marks from Marks Engineering was here
to review revisions requested by the Board back when last reviewed in April. A new wastewater
septic system had been recently approved.

Engineer Marks went through the requested revisions to the Board’s satisfaction.

Board Member Lersch stated the application will be referred by the Town of Middlesex to the
Yates County Planning Board for an August 22" review due to the project’s proximity to the
County Road.

After a brief discussion with the Board, Board Member Mincer made a motion to approve the
application pending Yates County Planning Board review. Board Member Lersch offered a
second. The motion so carried with all Board Members voting in favor. None opposed.

App. #031119-SPR/Noah Swartele of 00 Bare Hill Rd., represented by Marks Engineering,
requests Site Plan Review for revisions to Site Plan Conditional Approval, Tax ID # 2.03-1-10
(LDR)

CEO Kane summarized the application stating Brendan Marks from Marks Engineering was here
to review revisions requested by the Board back when last reviewed in April.

Engineer Marks went through the requested revisions for the Board at which time, discussion
developed which generated a conditional approval by the Board with the following requests to be
resolved, prior to final determination prior to permitting:
e Submission of a Steep Slope Overlay for “Zone C” as required to comply with the
Town’s Steep Slope Law regulations.
e Revise Site Plan to delete the map detail of the timber retaining wall.
o Prior to the start of the project, permission from the Canandaigua Watershed Inspector in
writing stating that the Engineer of Record, has demonstrated the septic design will be of
minimal risk if installed at a 15% grade of slope, and pending NYS DOH waiver.

Without further discussion, Board Member Mincer offered a motion to conditionally approve the
application with the above contingencies. Board Member Lersch offered a second. The motion
so carried with all Board Members voting in favor. None opposed.



5. App. #071819-SPR/ Tom Drennen of 1089 South Lake Road, represented by Grove Engineering,

CEO Kane summarized the application stating the Drennen’s had recently received Planning
Board Approval and Canandaigua Watershed approval for a new Presby Wastewater Treatment
System and were applying to the Zoning Board of Appeals for an Area Variance on August 8" .
They plan to demolish the existing house while keeping the existing foundation, driveway,
retaining wall and detached garage existing on the property. The proposed 3-bedroom residence
would be built using the original foundation wherever possible. Part of the house design bumps
out on the side setback which will create a new footprint, requiring it to obtain an area variance of
2.8 ft. on the south side setback.

After some discussion, Board Member St. Lawrence made the motion to approve the application
with the following contingencies prior to permitting:
e Revise Site Map to note dimensions for area requirements for the south side setback not
in compliance with the Lake Residential District which requires 15 ft.
¢ Revise Site Map to clean-up ambiguous notes #4, 12, and 19 to comply specifically with
Town’s Laws and regulations in effect.
e Revise Site Map notation clarifying there will be two separate lines leading to the footer
drain’s discharge point from the north side of the house.

Board Member Mincer provide a second. Motion so carried with all Board Members present
voting in favor. None opposed.

6. App. #071919-SPR/Todd DeVinney of 00 North Vine Valley Rd., requests Site Plan Review for
a Minor Subdivision of vacant land, Tax ID #011.02-1-4 (LDR)

CEO Kane summarized that the application consisted of a portion of Todd DeVinney’s parcel D1
of 5.732 Acres, Tax ID # 011.02-1-4 to be conveyed to a contiguous parcel, owned by Duffy, Tax
ID # 11.60-1-1.

The DeVinney parcel of 5.732 acres, being land-locked from access to N. Vine Valley Rd., would
require notation of conveyance to Nathaniel J. Duffy to become a compliant building lot per local
Zoning in the Town of Middlesex. All other lot requirements comply.

Mr. Kaczynski Land Surveying will submit with the required notation as soon as possible and
reseal the revised survey map.

Without further discussion, the Planning Board made a conditional approval by resolution,
pending submission of the revised survey to the Town’s Code Enforcement Officer.

Board Member Lersch made the motion to approve with contingency and Board Member Mincer
offered a second. The motion so carried with all Board Members present voting in favor except
for one member abstained. None opposed.

7. App.# 071919-SPR/Donald Miller of 371 Bare Hill requests Site Plan Review for a Minor
Subdivision of land, Tax ID # 002.03-1-9 (LDR)




CEO Kane summarized the application for Board Members stating Mr. Miller was conveying a
portion of his property, 5.063 acres noted as Parcel M1 on the survey as being part of Lot #62
from a larger portion which after subdivision would remain 30 acres under the current Tax ID #
002.03-1-9 in the Low Density Residential District. Applicant and owner Miller would be
providing a complete survey through an agricultural application soon, noted to display there was
no intent of segmentation. All area requirements comply with the requested subdivision.

Without further discussion, Board Member St. Lawrence offered a motion to approve as
submitted and Board Member Mincer provided a second.

A motion to adjourn was offered by Board Member Lersch and seconded by Board Member
Mincer. Motion so carried with all Board Members voting in favor.

Next Meeting September 4%,
Meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

Draft Minutes submitted by L. Lersch
Minutes approved on September 11, 2019



TOWN OF MIDDLESEX
PLANNING BOARD
Minutes

Wednesday, July 3, 2019-7 pm
PB Interviews 6:30 pm

Board Members present: Chair — Marty DeVinney; Board Members: Bruce St. Lawrence, Robert Mincer, Lynn
Lersch; Dawn Kane — Code Enforcement Officer

Public Present: John Cake, Julie McCormick, Terry Mott, Robert & Eric Brenner, Michael Cannova
Agenda: Draft Minutes — June 5
Site Plan Reviews —

New Business:

1. App. #051919-SPR/John Cake requests Site Plan Review for installation of a driveway at 1113 So. Lake
Road, Tax Map ID #21.48-1-5 (LR)

2. App. #062519-SPR/Terry Mott requests Site Plan Review for construction of a detached garage at 5885
South Vine Valley Rd., Tax Map ID #12.03-01-25 (LDR)

3. App. #062619-SPR/Douglas Brush requests Site Plan Review for installation of a permanent dock at 1473
S. Lake Rd. (UDML), Tax Map ID #31.01-1-17 (LR)

4. App. #062419-SPR/Robert Brenner requests Site Plan Review for installation of appendage to an existing
permanent dock at 262 East Lake Rd., Tax ID # Tax Map ID # 2.61-1-2 (LR)

Conceptual Revews:

= Michael Cannova representing the Alice Robeson Estate, requests review for a proposed Major Subdivision
on parcels fronting Robeson Tract and East Lake Rd., Tax ID # 11.66-1-5, #11.66-1-6, and #11.66-1-7
(LR)

*  Dr. Avice O’Connell & Dr. Timothyt O’Conner of 1472 S. Lake Rd., request Site Plan Review for site
improvements to access the existing residence, septic system, boathouse & seawall.

Chairman DeVinney called the meeting to order at 7:03pm.

Draft Minutes from June 5th were reviewed and approved. Board Member St. Lawrence offered the motion,
seconded by Robert Mincer. The motion so carried with all Board Members present voting in favor.

1. App. #051919-SPR/John Cake — installation of a driveway at 1113 S. Lake Rd (LR)

CEO Kane summarized the application stating an area variance had been granted by the Zoning Board of Appeals
on June 6 for a side setback infringement on the abutting parcel. The property owner was in attendance to answer
Board questions.



Mr. Cake requests permission to locate a private driveway abutting the parcel labeled Lot 2 for access to an existing
4-bay storage building behind the residence. A letter from Grove Engineering was distributed to the Board,
referencing the site and proposed drainage swale to be installed to the south side of the driveway, also pitching the
grade slightly to the south to control drainage into the existing So. Lake Road ditch. An underground spring tends to
keep the area moist and drainage from this area will be redirected to the drainage swale.

After a brief discussion, the Board requested the following revisions to be noted on the final engineer-stamped site
map. The map must be submitted to the Code Enforcement Office prior to permitting:

= Upgrade the size of the proposed culverts from 6>12” and 12>15" to ensure good drainage flow
during heavy storm events.

= Lower portion of driveway from South Lake Road to the portion that loops around to service the
rear entry to the house is required to be kept at 15% slope or less to ensure emergency vehicle
accessibility.

Chairman DeVinney entertained a motion to approve the application, with the above contingencies to be resolved

prior to permitting. Board Member St. Lawrence offered the motion and Lersch provided a second. The motion so
carried with all Board Members present voting in favor.

2. App. #062519-SPR/Terry Mott - detached Garage at 5885 So. Vine Valley Road

CEO Kane summarized the application stating Mr. Mott had demolished an existing garage onsite and submitted
plans to construct a larger structure on the same site. The site was flat with lots of room for expansion. Mr. Mott
was in attendance to answer any Board questions.

Mr. Mott stated he would like to rebuild the structure on gravel pad, dimensioned at 36” x 60” of which 16 ft. would
be a workshop and 32 ft. for the garage. A portion of the roof overhang would cover an open concrete patio area,
indicated for future sitework. There would be no need for additional drainage due to slope of the land.

After a brief discussion, th